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Originally from Ilion, New York, Dr. Erin Sweeney fell in love with the city of Buffalo 
while visiting her sister, Bridget Sweeney, then a second year dental student at the 
University at Buffalo. Erin graduated from UB SDM in 2016 and completed her AEGD 
residency at UB in 2017. 
 
This month, Erin is joining Better Smile of WNY as a new associate at their Tonawanda 
location. She is very excited to continue serving patients in the Buffalo area. 
 
ñThroughout my time living here, I have seen the city grow and I now understand why 
they call it the ñCity of Good Neighbors.ò Buffalo is the perfect example of a city with 
home town charm and a cosmopolitan vibe. When I travel and people ask where I am 
from, I proudly exclaim ñBuffalo!ò without hesitation. I am so happy to call it home,ò 
Erin said. 
  
Having graduated from SUNY College of Environmental Science and Forestry with a 
Bachelors of Science in biotechnology, Erin has a particular interest in technology and 

media as it relates to young dentists. 
 
ñGrowing up in the age of social media can provide so many challenges to a young person, and young dentists are not 
exempt. Dissemination of misinformation and blatant lies is so rampant across Facebook, Twitter and click bait pseudo-
journalism. It can become really easy to find yourself the lone defender of the dental profession in hostile comment 
sections about the dangers of fluoride or greedy lion-hunting villains. 
Organized dentistry reminds me that we are not alone and that there are 
brilliant and kind men and women in this profession daily,ò Sweeney said. 
 
Erin enjoys getting to know other young dentists and learning from more 
experienced providers. She is an active member of the 8th District Dental 
Society, NYSDA, and ADA. In her free time, she spends time with her 
eight year old golden retriever, Henry, and her family. Dr. Sweeneyôs 
sister, Bridget, is a dentist practicing in Wheatfield. Her younger brother, 
Sean, who is a structural engineer who lives in Amherst, NY. 
 
Outside of dentistry, Erin enjoys knitting and riding her bike around the 
city and outer harbor. It comes as no surprise that she is an avid Buffalo 
Bills fan and has been a season ticket holder for the past four years. 
 
Congratulations to Dr. Erin Sweeny on being featured in our 8th District 
Dental Society's "New Dentist Spotlight!" We are fortunate to have so 
many new dentist members making a difference in our community, 
dedicating themselves to our profession, and staying involved in organized 
dentistry. 

(Continued on page 7) 
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encouraging improvement of the health of the 
public, to promote the art and science of dentistry, 
and to represent the interests of the members of 
the profession and the public which it serves. 
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I recently had the honor of being installed as a Life 
Member of the Eighth District Dental Society, the 
New York State Dental Association, and the 
American Dental Association. To become a life 
member of these organizations one must reach the 
age of 65, have been a member of the organizations 
for thirty consecutive years, or forty cumulative 
years. I qualified under the first two requirements, 
although I would have qualified under the third 
requirement as I have been an active member of the 
ADA since graduating from dental school in 1978.  
 
When I was in dental school, there wasnôt a great push to join the ADA, as it 
was assumed you would after graduation. This assumption was based on 
membership trends at that time. The ADA was the pre-eminent dental 
organization in the United States then and just about every dentist was a 
member. It was, after all, our ñunionò in the fight against governmental 
intrusion into our private practices.  
 
Things have changed over the years, as membership in the ADA and other 
dental organizations has fallen precipitously. This is due to many factors, the 
biggest of which is the tremendous debt load recent graduates bear upon 
graduation. Membership dues are not the first priority in the budget of the 
young dentist. That priority is paying back the student debt incurred during 
the school years prior to graduation. Because membership is not a huge 
concern with the new dentist, the ADA, state organizations, and local dental 
societies face increasing pressure to attract new members to replace those 
older members retiring.  
 
Membership in organized dentistry is not a foregone conclusion anymore. So 
the ADA, state, and local dental societies are doing as much as they can to 
help the young dentist achieve success in their chosen career and teach them 
the importance of joining their organizations. Much more than when I was a 
young dentist. We didnôt have organizations like the ASDA when I was in 
dental school. In fact, we only had one dental fraternity active in my school. 
It was as if everyone assumed you would join organized dentistry once you 
graduated because that was just what you did.  
 
I think of those of us graduating in the 1970s and 1980s as the ñlost 
generationò of dentists who were essentially ignored by organized dentistry. 
There were no New Dentist committees in our local dental societies. Nor 
were there any functions strictly for the young dentist as there are today. 
You joined, paid your dues, and just went on from there. I did receive a 
welcoming kit from the Eighth District when I joined, but that was about it. I 
joined because I knew how important organized dentistry was to the well 
being of me, my practice, and my profession. I sought out opportunities to 
contribute to organized dentistry because I knew organized dentistry was our 
voice in the political world. It kept me informed about the challenges facing 
me as a dentist in the constantly changing world of my practice.  
 
Itôs important we have organized dentistry and I donôt begrudge the young 
dentist of all the help they receive. Without the young dentist, our 
organizations would wither and die. Itôs just that as I have grown older, 
while the ADA has been there, it seems its focus has changed. We now have 
student members on all the Councils at the ADA. This was unheard of when 

(Continued on page 7) 
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Next year at this time, it is my hope that we can say that 
2018 was another great year for our society. The last 
several years have been. This organization has been truly 
fortunate - or dare I say blessed - to have such great 
leaders. 
 
Last year I had the great pleasure of serving under Dr. 
Raymond Miller who provided exemplary leadership. As 
good as Dr. Miller is, he could not do the work of the 
society alone (or maybe he actually could). He was 
supported by our officers, our Executive Council 
members and our Executive Director, Cyndy Bellinger, 
and our editorial staff. If you look at the inset on the left 
side of page 2, you will see a list of many of the people 
who are tirelessly working on your behalf and mine. I am 
grateful to each and every one of them for voluntary 
service to our profession. 
 
The purpose of our society is to encourage the 
improvement of health to the public, to promote the art 
and science of dentistry, and to represent the interests of 
the members of the profession and the public which it 
serves. I think our society does a great job in each of these 
areas through our many councils and committees, the 
Service Corporation, and our Foundation. 
 

One of my main areas of interest 
is advocacy. Over the past several 
years I have had the opportunity to 
participate in House of Delegates 
meetings with NYSDA, ADA, and 
in my own specialty, Oral and 
Maxillofacial Surgery. I have also 
had the opportunity to meet with 
local, state, and national elected 
officials representing an agenda 
that supports our societyôs 
purpose. I have learned that it is important to be involved 
and have a ñseat at the tableò. To that end, I would 
encourage each of you to respond to those requests from 
NYSDA or the ADA to e-mail your local representative 
or congressman in support of our needs. I would also ask 
you to consider supporting the political arms of NYSDA 
and the ADA through EDPAC and ADPAC. I like to 
think of these contributions as insurance to practice 
dentistry the way it should be practiced for the benefit of 
our patients and the profession. 
 
I would also like to invite any interested members who 
have a desire to enjoy the camaraderie of serving on the 
board or a committee to let one of your friends or 

(Continued on page 7) 



Calendar 
 

February 2018 

Tuesday, February 13 

Eighth District Dental Society Executive Council Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

Tuesday, February 27 

Eighth District Dental Foundation Board Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

March 2018 

Wednesday, March 7 

New Dentist Speed Networking 

7PM Saturn Club 

 

Tuesday, March 13 

Eighth District Dental Society Executive Council Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

Thursday, March 15 

Risk Management Seminar 

5:30PM Creekside Banquet Facility 

 

Friday, March 23 

Spring All Day Seminar - òOffensive Dentistryò 

8AM Lucarelliôs Banquet Facility 

 

April 2018 

Tuesday, April 10 

Eighth District Dental Society Executive Council Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

Thursday, April 12 

Dental Office Construction 101 

5:30PM Eighth District Office 

 

Tuesday, April 17 

National Signing Day 

4PM The Steer 

 

Tuesday, April 24 

Eighth District Dental Foundation Board Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

Monday, April 30 

New Dentist Event 

Know Before You Owe: Student Loan & Financial Planning Info Fair 

5pm Eighth District Office 

 

May 2018 

Tuesday, May 8 

Eighth District Dental Society Executive Council Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

Wednesday, May 16 

Infection Control Seminar 

6PM Chefôs Restaurant 
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By Cynthia Bellinger 

Executive Directorõs Note 

When the Eighth District Dental Society relocated to its 
new offices in 2005, Dr. Mark Barone and Dr. Frank 
Barnashuk collaborated on a display entitled ñThe 
Heritage of the Eighth District Dental Societyò, depicting 
selected documents and photos over the 140 years of the 
Society since its inception in 1868. These framed 
momentos remain on display in the Eighth District offices 
so that future generations of Western New York dentists 
can appreciate the history of the Society. 
 
I was fortunate enough to have worked here in 2005, as 
the Executive Assistant. I returned in 2010, again as the 
Executive Assistant, and have been your Executive 
Director for the past yeart. I hope to continue as your 
Executive Director for many years to come. I hope I am 
able to contribute in some small way to maintaining and 
improving that fine heritage of service to the profession of 
dentistry in Western New York. 
 
It is a rich heritage that has its roots in the establishment 
of the American Dental Association in Niagara Falls on 
August 4, 1859. It is a heritage that has provided a 
tradition of great Eighth District leaders, such as Drs. 
Louis Kramer, Harvey Sprowl, Lawrence Volland, and 
soon Brendan Dowd to serve as President of the New 

York State Dental Association 
(and previously the Dental Society 
of New York State). 
 
This year, 2018, is the 150th 
anniversary for New York State 
Dental Association. Celebrations 
are taking place all across the 
state. To celebrate here in Buffalo, 
where it all began in 1868, we will 
have a special presentation during 
our 2018 Spring All Day Seminar on March 23, 2018 at 
Lucarelliôs Banquet Center. For those in attendance, you 
will be treated to a beautifully designed presentation of 
NYSDAôs history, and you will receive a commemorative 
150th anniversary pin. 
 
The heritage of the Eighth District Dental Society is 
inseparable from the tradition of excellence in scientific 
research and academia practiced by the University at 
Buffalo School of Dental Medicine, and the pride 
evidenced in the UB Dental Alumni Association and the 
premier dental meeting in Upstate New York, the Buffalo 
Niagara Dental Meeting. 
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